
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  

It is hard to believe that it is already time to write the January newsletter!  As we 

finish up the holidays and head into January, it generally means one of two things.  

Either you are a person who is completely exhausted, ready for a break, but not 

ready for the dark winter nights and short winter dayséor you are a person who 

is excited for the New Year, with a list of New Yearõs Resolutions, determined that 

this year you are going to live differently, act differently, be happier, be healthier, 

you name it.  

So, in response to those different ways of looking at Januaryéhereõs some options: 

If you are feeling completely worn out, whether from life, or all the negative news 

that has been happening lately, come and spend some time at the New Yearõs Eve 

Prayer Vigil.  From Noon on December 31 st until Midnight on January 2 nd, we will 

have an opportunity to come and pray and be and breathe in the large classroom.  

Resources will be available for people of all ages, so come alone, come with your 

family, but find some time, to come and pray.  There is a sign -up sheet for prayer 

times on my office door.  

If you are feeling motivated and wanting to do something new, we will be hosting 

Financial Peace University on Monday nights beginning January 11 th .  This class, 

which is created by Dave Ramsey, teaches those present how to manage their  

money in a Biblical way, and helps people at all ages and stages of life get from 

where they are currently financially to where they want to be.  For more              

information or to sign up for the class, you can check out our website at 

www.stmatthewslutheranchurch.org  

If you are a person like me that struggles with the lack of light, and the let down 

after the holidays, come and join me for some coffee and conversation, or lunch and 

fellowship.  Iõll be at Panera on Fridays from 10-Noon, but also could meet with 

you other times tooéletõs encourage and support one another in these dark winter 

days and remind each other of the light of Christ that shines in each of us!  

No matter how you spend your January days, know that we are thankful that you 

are a part of our family and friends at Saint Matthewõs.  We pray that your new 

year can be one filled with peace, hope, and joy!  

Your partner on the journey,  Pastor Amy  

http://www.stmatthewslutheranchurch.org


,ÏÏËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ Á ÃÈÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ ÃÈÁÔ ×ÉÔÈ 0ÁÓÔÏÒ !ÍÙȩ                       

(ÅÒ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ  /ǣÃÅ ÈÏÕÒÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅȡ  

-ÏÎÄÁÙ ΣȡΡΡ ÐÍ-ΥȡΡΡ ÐÍ  

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ ΣΡȡΡΡ ÁÍ-ΣȡΡΡ ÐÍ 

7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ ΩȡΥΡ-ΫȡΥΡ ÁÍȟ ΨȡΥΡ-ΪȡΡΡ ÐÍ  

4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ 0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ $ÁÙ /ǟ 

&ÒÉÄÁÙ ɉͽ0ÁÎÅÒÁɊ ΣΡȡΡΡ-.ÏÏÎ 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÐÒÅÆÅÒ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÔÉÍÅȟ ÌÅÔ 0ÁÓÔÏÒ !ÍÙ ËÎÏ×ȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÍÁÄÅ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅȦ 

 

 
Calling all Women!  

Looking for a break from the cold?  Come join us as we 

gather to have some dinner, wine, hear the scripture for the 

week, and discuss whatever you would like to!  The next 

gathering of Wine, Women, and the Word will be  Thursday, 

January 28 at Eagleõs Crest at 6:30 pm.  The next gathering 

of SOS will be at Panera on Wednesday, January 27th at 

noon.  New folks are always welcome to come and join either group!  

 

January 31, 2016 

Immediately following the 

10:00 am worship service 

With a potluck to follow 

ϝϝŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜ ǎƴƻǿ ŘŀǘŜ ƻŦ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мпϝϝ  

!ÌÌ -ÅÍÂÅÒ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ 0ÁÒÔÙȦȦ 

/Î *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΣΡȟ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȟ ×Å ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ Á ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ ÂÁÓÈ ÆÏÒ  
ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎȢ   4ÈÉÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Á ÔÉÍÅ ÆÏÒ ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ ÁÎÄ 
ÈÁÖÉÎÇ Á ÃÈÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓ ÁÔ ÏÎÅ ÔÉÍÅȦ  7Å ÄÉÄ 
ÔÈÉÓ ÌÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒ ÁÎÄ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ×ÈÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÉÔȢ   7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ Á 
ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ ÃÁËÅ ÆÏÒ ÅÁÃÈ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒȟ ÓÏ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Ô×ÅÌÖÅ 
ÃÁËÅÓȢ  4ÈÅ ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ ÈÁÌÌ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÄÅÃÏÒÁÔÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Á ÃÁËÅ 
ÁÔ ÅÁÃÈ ÔÁÂÌÅȢ  %ÁÃÈ ÐÅÒÓÏÎ ÉÓ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÉÔ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÔÁÂÌÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ 
ÍÁÒËÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÏÆ ÙÏÕÒ ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ ÁÎÄ ÖÉÓÉÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÈÏ ×ÅÒÅ ÂÏÒÎ ÔÈÁÔ 
ÓÁÍÅ ÍÏÎÔÈȢ  #ÏÍÅ ÊÏÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÎȦ 



 

 

The Church Mouse would like to thank:  

¶ Nancy Morgan for cutting out all the Angel Tree angels!  

¶ Megan Bohlman, Ellie Schumacher, Jordyn Bohlman, Jen 

Bohlman, Dena Hegg, Angie Muhs, Lucy Sutter -Hegg, and Jill 

Schumacher for teaching our Sunday School kids  

¶ Beth Hughes and Robyn Bohlman, and John Schumacher 

and Ryan Welsh for teaching our confirmation kids  

¶ Gary Welsh for keeping our parking lot clear of snow  

¶ Val Uhlir for baking communion bread and organizing the 

poinsettias  

¶ Julie Brorby, Mary Mitchell, and Ruth Waller for providing 

music on Sundays  

¶ Jason Schumacher for building our door and providing straw bales for the 

Christmas program!  

¶ Lisa Steinbrink, Bre Berberich, Deb DeMoe, Charla Peterson, Bridget Pearson, 

and Nancy Morgan for helping with the Sunday School Program  

¶ All who came out to the Holiday Open House!  

¶ All who donated to this yearõs Angel Tree! 

 

If you know of someone who has been helping out around Saint Matthewõs, please  

notify the church office!  The church mouse doesnõt want to miss anyone! : ) 

 

 

 

  Calling All Adults!  Letõs DIGG! 

This winter we will continue to offer the opportunity to 

gather as brothers and sisters in Christ to DIGG -

Delight in Godõs Grace.  We will be taking January off, 

but please be sure to mark your calendars for February 7th when we will be 

joined by Bishop Terry Brandt for coffee and conversation !  

 
Thank you does not begin to say enough to all of you for all the gifts, cards, and 

blessings you have given me for my birthday and Christmas this 

past month.  I am so very blessed by you.  Thanks for making me 

feel so special!  You truly let me live out the verses from Philippians:  

òI thank my God every time I remember you, constantly praying with 

joy in every one of my  prayers for all of you, because of your sharing 

in the gospel from the first day until now.ó  Thank you so much!  

~Pastor Amy  

 
 



Calling all crafters!  
If you have crafts, such as scrapbooking, card making, sewing, etc. you 

would like to work on, join us at St. Matthewõs on Friday, January 29 

around 1 pm to Saturday, January 30 6p.m. for a crafting        

weekend. If you come on Friday and are there for noon, please bring a 

sack lunch, for supper we will order pizza from S & T. On Saturday a meal 

will be provided. Please bring a beverage(s) for yourself. If you would like 

to bring snacks please bring a salty snack if your last name begins with    

A-K and sweet if you last name begins with L -Z. There will be a free will 

donation for the use of the church. Please let Sharon Gustafson know 

which days you are coming and if you have any questions. Her number is 

701-740-1803 or 599-2683. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blessings to everyone who contributed to this year's Angel Tree 

Project.   You are indeed the hands and feet of Christ.   Twenty    

area families were gifted by your generosity.   There were many  

smiles and tears and hugs of gratitude that are passed along to all 

of you.   God Bless, Rita West and Julie Brorby.  

 Worship Assistant Group #5  

January 2016  

 

Carmen Bohlman                      

Craig Bohlman                           

Rick & Claire Herland               

Paul & Sonia Galegher                  

Dave & Sarah Krogfoss Family      

Tim & Christine Sivertson Family   

Derek & Bobbie Sondreal              

Kory & Susan Sondreal                   

Jason & Angela Suckut  

Worship Assistant Group #6      

February 2016  

 

Jason & Jamie Bischoff Family  

RaeAnn Burger  

Neil & Kami Danner Family  

Travis & Brook Fretheim Family  

Mitchell & Jessica Heimark Family  

Scott & Denean Landa Family  

John & Jill Schumacher Family  

Sue Simon 

Tom & Dawn Stoe Family  

Greetings from the Worship Team!  

We hope that all had a wonderful  Christmas spent 
with family and friends!  We want to take this time 

to thank all of you that assisted with worship this 
past year.  YOU make the service special.  For those 
of you that have not assisted, PLEASE consider 

helping in 2016.  We will be more than happy to 
walk you through any questions you may have.  As 
you check the monthly listing, please consider 

providing a treat for Coffee Klatch too.  You can serve or just provide.  Fellowship has a 
sign -up list posted by the Worship listing.  May 2016 bring you all the best!   God Bless 

You!  ð Worship Team - Nancy Morgan, Kristie Adams, Cheryl Widman & Valorie Uhlir  



As we continue to be in transition with the office positions, 

we are looking for folks that can volunteer their time 

in the office .  Whether you just want to come and answer 

the phones and be the person people greet when they walk in 

the door, or you are willing to do other small projects along 

the way, we need you!  We are looking for help between 

10 am and 1 pm Mon -Weds and Fridays.   If you can help, 

sign up on the office help calendar outside the church office!  

We currently have a couple of different job openings here 

at Saint Matthewõs.  Are you looking for a part time job?  

Consider the following:  

1. Office Assistant.  This person would be the responsible 

for copying bulletins, and assisting in their creation, 

keeping track of memberships, answering phones, 

helping those who come in the door, and other light 

office work.  We are looking for someone in this          

position that has familiarity with Microsoft Word and 

Publisher, who enjoys working with people.  Currently 

this position is 10 am -1 pm Mon -Weds, and Fri...but 

different hours could be arranged with the executive 

team. 

2. Book Keeper.  This person would be responsible for 

paying the bills at Saint Matthewõs, as well as doing 

payroll.  We are looking for someone for this position 

that has familiarity with Quickbooks or is willing to 

learn.   

If you are interested or are willing to consider either of 

these positions, please talk to Cheryl Widman.  

All 6th -12th graders are invited to join us for our 

annual Ski Trip to Frost Fire.  We will leave from 

church after school on Friday, Jan 29, and return 

from the ski trip in time for the annual meeting on 

Jan 31.   Cost for the trip is $150, which covers all 

your meals, transportation, lodging and lift ticket.   

If you need to rent equipment, that is an additional 

$24 for skis/snowboards and $5 for a helmet.  
There will be limited space, so sign up early!   

Your space is reserved when your spot and your 

check are in.  If you need financial assistance, 

please talk to Pastor Amy.  Letõs hit the slopes      

together!    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Acolyte Schedule  

 Jan 3   Jordyn Bohlman  

 Jan 10  Michael Benoit  

 Jan 17  Zach Peterson 

 Jan 24  Ryan Strande  

 Jan 31  Riley Kornkven  

January Anniversaries  

        3rd  Alicia & Jason Schumacher 

      4th   Kevin & Heather Shimek  

      24th Ashley & Brock Vaagne 

     25th  Robert & Mary Morgan  

     28th  Kevin & Doris Cooper  
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If you have noticed that your birthdays, anniversaries, etc 
are not being recognized in the newsletter, we greatly   
apologize.  Please call the office to make sure that your  
information is up to date so that it will not be missed in  
future newsletters.  599-2081 

WELCA Bible Study  

Monday, January 18  

 Mary Mitchellõs House 

7:00 pm 

Fellowship and Coffee after Church   We are looking for people who 

would be willing to help serve coffee after church on Sundays.    This 

doesn't have to be something for every Sunday, but if you would be   

willing to stay after church and help serve coffee and a snack, then help 

clean up after the fellowship on Sunday   once or twice a year, that would 

be great!    The fellowship after church is a good way to get to visit with 

other members of our congregation.    There will be a sign up sheet if you 

are willing to do this.   Thank you!  


